MASTER PLAN IMPLEMENTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES

DATE:	February 20, 2020, Town Hall, 2nd floor meeting room. This meeting was recorded. 
MPIC MEMBERS PRESENT:Absent: 
George Plouffe, At large 
Parks Commission Rep
Margaret Larson, School Committee
Francine Tishman, SB
Brittany Taylor, ConCom

Cindy Palmer, Planning Board
Chris Fowles, At Large
Mike Rosenburg, At Large
Jim Seney, Housing 
Kristina Madsen, Historical

Called to order: 7:02 pm by MR, Chair
No public comments.Guest: Ken Comia, PVPC


Ken Comia, Senior Planner from PVPC, introduced. He will provide the technical assistance which Southampton was awarded per the DLTA application submitted January 23, 2020 under the signature of Paul Diemand, PB chair. Background to the DLTA application criteria and process was first provided and then confirmation of having been awarded a grant which will allow up to $7500 of support through December 2020.   Ken stated that the funds would be inclusive of prep time, meetings, travel, public visioning, report writing, and may include the time of other PVPC staff. It is expected to total approximately 70 hours of professional time. The award will support the ongoing process of the Southampton 2013 MP, focusing specifically on the prioritized goals and strategies presented to Select Board by MR, chair, in November 2019. KC acknowledged receipt of the PowerPoint document of that presentation, and that the MPIC had already done a thorough review and update of the Plan, which presents a starting point farther down the line than encountered in his work with other towns on this subject.

[bookmark: _GoBack]MR reviewed the process of MPIC to date, going back to 2018, detailed review of every aspect of MP. CF and CP summarized what transpired at the January 9, 2020 joint meeting between PB and SB, which MR could not attend. Expectations for time efficiency and tightening process for the joint meeting scheduled February 25, 2020 between SB, PB, and MPIC were discussed. Toward that end CF provided the SB 2019/2020 goals. (attached**), per request of SB chair Maureen Groden.  There is a desire to avoid repeating what has been achieved to date, but rather to take the Master Plan to the next steps, include SB goals, overlap with the Open Space and Recreation Plan (also being updated) and develop a realistic and actionable plan.

Ken discussed his thoughts on what would be involved including a “wholesome look at the entire MP”, along with community engagement such as visioning meetings and possible survey, and a report with an action plan. He acknowledged much prioritization has already occurred. MPI committee members verbalized the importance of not returning to the full MP in too great detail as so much time and energy on that look has already occurred.  We wish to gain the best outcome with the DLTA funds. Something more than a report is wanted as a deliverable, with specific actions to embark upon based on updated data and community input is expected.

Specifically, Southampton needs an action plan with five-year, achievable goals, and what pathways should be taken to get there. We may need to redefine how our community is depicted, update basic statistics and demographic trends. We need to know what grants might be pursued, and exactly what goals will take greater financial resources to achieve.

Other points made:
· Make certain all efforts coordinate closely with the ongoing OS&RP update process.
· So much time has passed since the plan was done and many people in town are not aware of the Plan’s content, so a community outreach plan needs to be part of this process.
· Consider strategies for community visioning and engagement that maximizes education and involvement of citizens at the broadest level possible, including possibly holding meetings in various geographic areas, e.g.: Town Hall going to the community not vice versa.
· Encourage all voices to be heard, even if some citizens may wish to express goals not mentioned in the MP. This doesn’t mean change the goals but consider how varied goals can be included in an ongoing process. 

After lengthy discussion, a summary of expectations for the Feb 25 joint meeting included:
· Ken Comia will facilitate a productive discussion of the initial prioritized goals and strategies with as clear an understanding as possible of how to navigate the achievement of the goals, including funding. 
· Discussion of community involvement strategies.
· Outline the expected outcome of the DLTA work and final report. 
· Be certain Easthampton Media will be recording. 

Next Meeting:
Feb. 25, 2020 at 6:00 PM, joint meeting with PB/SB 

Adjournment: Motion made and seconded, unanimous, 8:35 pm

Minutes recorded by CP.

**Attachment – SELECTBOARD GOALS 2019-20
1)Infrastructure & Economic Development
#1 East St. Bridge
#2 East St. Road: Bridge to Rt 10 
#3 Bridge to Line St.
2)	Public Safety Complex
3)	Community Solar
4)	Sewer – limited: Rt 10 Corridor
5)	Fiber Optic, Municipal Light District
6)	Community & Employee Benefit
#1	Disability Insurance
#2	Senior and Affordable Housing
7)	Preserving Strategic Open Space
8)	Greenway
9)	Complete and up-to-date IT capability, safety and maintenance
10)	HRHS Regional Agreement Review
